Safety/Athletics/Transportation Report-October 2024


Safety:  We are continuing with our required safety drills.  We become more efficient each time.  We are still having a couple of issues with drivers not obeying signs during pick up and drop off at Grandview.  But it is getting better.  The staff has completed their required Vector safety trainings.  These training are done online.
We did not have any new reports to our Stop tip line the last 30 days.  We continue to make it available on our website as well as posting throughout the buildings.


Athletics:  Our football team is currently 3-2 and are playing well.  We remain relatively healthy and look forward to district play.  We did have to cancel our game with Lynn Camp due to the manhunt that took place in London, KY.  This was a mutual decision between schools.  Due to the scheduling quirks of football, this game will not be made up.  Some of our fall sports seasons are coming to an end.  Our girls’ soccer team finished the year with a 6-7 record.  They finished the year winning three out of their last four games.  Our golf season is complete.  TJ Sorrell finished a fantastic career as one of the most accomplished golfers in our school history.  Our middle school volleyball season is over.  The middle school JV team qualified for the post season tournament for the first time in a few years.  They had a tremendous year.


Transportation:  Our transportation routes are all running smoothly.  We are currently transporting to and from the following locations:  Southgate, Gateway, RSP, Preschool, and we are driving home from ATC.  
